
Guilden Sutton Parish Council 
 
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in Guilden Sutton Village Hall on Monday 10 May 2010 
 
Chairman: Cllr D Hughes.   
 
Present: Cllrs I Brown, D M Fisher, D Hughes, J Hughes, M Kerfoot, W Moulton, P M Paterson, M S J 
Roberts. 
 
1 Procedural matters.  
 
(i) Apologies. Members: None. 
 
Apologies were received from Cllrs B J Bailey and S Parker, Cheshire West and Chester Council.   
 
In attendance: Three members of the public.  
 
1 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 11 May 2009 in Guilden Sutton Village Hall. The 
minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 11 May 2009 in Guilden Sutton Village Hall were 
proposed by Cllr P M Paterson, seconded by Cllr J Hughes and agreed. 
 
2 Reports of the work of the Council during 2009/10.  Reports were presented and received on the work of 
the Council during 2009/10 as attached to these minutes.   
 
3 Questions from electors. 
 
Mrs G Fisher complained that the doors of the Village Hall had been locked at the time of the 
commencement of the meeting, preventing entry by some members of the public. It was noted this was 
necessitated by the presence of children within the building at the time although the matter would be 
revisited. 
 
(Cllr D Hughes, as Chairman of the Guilden Sutton Community Association, informed a subsequent meeting 
of the Parish Council that an improved bell system was to be installed.)      
 
Reference was made to the access to the Millennium Greenway via Garners Lane. A Member informed it 
was hoped it would be possible for an asphalt surface to be laid as the stone surface was a barrier for people 
with pushchairs. The issue would be referred to the Greenway Project Officer. 
 
Cllr Paterson referred to the closure of the Methodist Church in the early Autumn and to correspondence in 
connection with its possible opening as a community centre.  
 
Cllr Moulton thanked the Council for its hard work during the year. Cllr Fisher thanked the Clerk for the 
preparation of the annual reports to which the Clerk responded. 
 
Closing the Meeting, the Chairman thanked members of the public for their attendance. 
 
gspc pm 2010.  


